
  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  Friday 18th September 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Thank you all for the way you have adapted to the new staggered start times. You have all 

been magnificent with this and we have received lots of positive feedback about this from 

you. It has made the journey to school calmer and the playground is delightful.  We have 

even had less issues with parking! Thank you everybody for helping to keep our school as 

safe as possible. 

Today our Year 6s were visited by PC Rob Pedley MBE. Before anybody panics, this was a 

planned visit! PC Rob Pedley MBE came into school to talk about the dangers of knife and 

gang crime with our children and to educate them about the consequences of this. 

Unfortunately, these issues are far too common across the country and particularly in major 

cities such as Birmingham. As a community I am sure we all want to keep our children as 

safe as possible, hence the need for visits like this. Our Year 6s enjoyed the visit and gained a 

lot from the session. 

On Monday this week, our Year 5 children started wearing their ties. They look incredibly 

smart (and very grown up). If your child is unable to put their tie on themselves, please spend 

some time with them helping to learn this skill. Investing this time now will save you a lot of 

time over the next few years. 

We want our children to get out as much as possible in school for their PE lessons. Exercise 

is important in terms of physical fitness and with promoting positive well-being. We all know 

that over the last several months, our children have had to spend way too much time indoors. 

The weather this week has been good, but we know how quickly weather can change in this 

country. We are asking all parents to provide dark coloured tracksuit bottoms and a long-

sleeved top for children to wear during PE lessons, particularly when the weather begins to 

change. This will allow us to continue our PE lessons outdoors as it gets colder. If you need 

any support with obtaining this clothing, please contact the Rubery Community Swap Shop 

who will be happy to help. 

Year 4 and 5 have to walk past my office when they arrive in school, when they go out to 

play/dinner, when they come back from play/dinner and when they go home. I do not think 

I’ve ever mentioned walking around school in a newsletter before, but there is a first time for 

everything. A huge congratulations to them all.  They have been like a team of highly trained 

ninjas. I’ve lost count of the amount of times I have been working in my office and I have 

randomly glanced up to see one of these classes walking past my office without me even 

realising they were there. Well done and keep it up. You are all outstanding role models! 

Hope you have a wonderful weekend.    

Mr Williams 

Headteach 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Tree of Achievement 
 

 
 

 

WELL DONE  
to this week’s children  

 

Khaleesi and Kataleya in Year 1, Alfie and Timothy in Year 2,  
Arley-Joe and Khloe in Year 3, Ethan and Chad in Year 4,  
Kayden and Maisey in Year 5 and  
Giovanna and Scarlett in Year 6 

 

http://pngimg.com/download/92862
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://pngimg.com/download/3610
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


 DIARY DATES 
 

Week commencing 19th October 
Big Arts Week 
Friday 23rd October 
Break up from school 
Monday 2nd November 
School closed for teacher training day 
Tuesday 3rd November 
Back to school 
Wednesday 4th November and 
Thursday 5th November 
Parents evening  
Friday 20th November 
Nurses in school for Flu Nasal Spray 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHO WON THE 100% 
ATTENDANCE RAFFLE TICKET? 

 
The winning ticket this week was number  
300 and the lucky boy to win the raffle is 
Freddie in Year 1.  I wonder what prize he 

will choose from our prize cabinet? 

 

WELL DONE  

FREDDIE 

All children should have a 

PE Kit in school, T shirt or a dark 

coloured tracksuit, shorts and pumps. 

 
 

Reception –  

Year 1 - PE on Monday 

Year 2 – PE on Friday 

Year 3 – PE on Thursday 

Year 4 – PE on Thursday 

Year 5 – PE on Monday 

Year 6 – PE on Monday 

REMINDERS 
 
Can you please remember that only one adult per family is allowed in the 

playground before and after school. 

 

Can parents please make sure that your child’s coat and items of uniform are 

clearly marked with their name. This helps us to reunite lost items of clothing 

with their owners. 

 

Messages for teachers in the morning can be given to Mrs Chatwin who will be 

available in the playground every morning. 

 

Thankyou 
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